
Spike Growth
March 6, 2023

The ground in a 20-foot radius centered on a point within range
twists and sprouts hard spikes and thorns. The area becomes
difficult terrain for the duration. When a creature moves into
or within the area, it takes 2d4 piercing damage for every 5
feet it travels.
The transformation of the ground is camouflaged to look natural.
Any creature that can’t see the area at the time the spell is
cast must make a Wisdom (Perception) check against your spell
save DC to recognize the terrain as hazardous before entering
it.

Stone Shape
March 6, 2023

You touch a stone object of Medium size or smaller or a section
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of stone no more than 5 feet in any dimension and form it into
any shape that suits your purpose. So, for example, you could
shape a large rock into a weapon, idol, or coffer, or make a
small passage through a wall, as long as the wall is less than 5
feet thick. You could also shape a stone door or its frame to
seal the door shut. The object you create can have up to two
hinges and a latch, but finer mechanical detail isn’t possible.

Sunbeam
March 6, 2023

A beam of brilliant light flashes out from your hand in a 5-foot
wide, 60-foot long line. Each creature in the line must make a
Constitution saving throw. On a failed save, a creature takes
6d8 radiant damage and is blinded until your next turn. On a
successful save, it takes half as much damage and isn’t blinded
by this spell. Undead and oozes have disadvantage on this saving
throw.
You can create a new line of radiance as your action on any turn
until the spell ends.

For the duration, a mote of brilliant radiance shines in your
hand. It sheds bright light in a 30-foot radius and dim light
for an additional 30 feet. This light is sunlight.
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Sunburst
March 6, 2023

Brilliant sunlight flashes in a 60-foot radius centered on a
point you choose within range. Each creature in that light must
make a Constitution saving throw. On a failed save, a creature
takes 12d6 radiant damage and is blinded for 1 minute. On a
successful save, it takes half as much damage and isn’t blinded
by this spell. Undead and oozes have disadvantage on this saving
throw.
A creature blinded by this spell makes another Constitution
saving throw at the end of each of its turns. On a successful
save, it is no longer blinded.

This spell dispels any darkness in its area that was created by
a spell.

Suggestion
March 6, 2023
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You suggest a course of activity (limited to a sentence or two)
and magically influence a creature you can see within range that
can hear and understand you. Creatures that can’t be charmed are
immune to this effect. The suggestion must be worded in such a
manner as to make the course of action sound reasonable. Asking
the creature to stab itself, throw itself onto a spear, immolate
itself, or do some other obviously harmful act ends the spell.
The target must make a Wisdom saving throw. On a failed save, it
pursues the course of action you described to the best of its
ability. The suggested course of action can continue for the
entire duration. If the suggested activity can be completed in a
shorter time, the spell ends when the subject finishes what it
was asked to do.

You can also specify conditions that will trigger a special
activity during the duration. For example, you might suggest
that a knight give her warhorse to the first beggar she meets.
If  the  condition  isn’t  met  before  the  spell  expires,  the
activity isn’t performed.

If you or any of your companions damage the target, the spell
ends.



Storm of Vengeance
March 6, 2023

A churning storm cloud forms, centered on a point you can see
and spreading to a radius of 360 feet. Lightning flashes in the
area, thunder booms, and strong winds roar. Each creature under
the cloud (no more than 5,000 feet beneath the cloud) when it
appears must make a Constitution saving throw. On a failed save,
a creature takes 2d6 thunder damage and becomes deafened for 5
minutes.
Each round you maintain concentration on this spell, the storm
produces different effects on your turn.

Round 2. Acidic rain falls from the cloud. Each creature and
object under the cloud takes 1d6 acid damage.

Round 3. You call six bolts of lightning from the cloud to
strike  six  creatures  or  objects  of  your  choice  beneath  the
cloud. A given creature or object can’t be struck by more than
one bolt. A struck creature must make a Dexterity saving throw.
The creature takes 10d6 lightning damage on a failed save, or
half as much damage on a successful one.

Round 4. Hailstones rain down from the cloud. Each creature
under the cloud takes 2d6 bludgeoning damage.

Round 5-10. Gusts and freezing rain assail the area under the
cloud.  The  area  becomes  difficult  terrain  and  is  heavily
obscured. Each creature there takes 1d6 cold damage. Ranged
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weapon attacks in the area are impossible. The wind and rain
count as a severe distraction for the purposes of maintaining
concentration on spells. Finally, gusts of strong wind (ranging
from 20 to 50 miles per hour) automatically disperse fog, mists,
and similar phenomena in the area, whether mundane or magical.

Stoneskin
March 6, 2023

This spell turns the flesh of a willing creature you touch as
hard as stone. Until the spell ends, the target has resistance
to nonmagical bludgeoning, piercing, and slashing damage.

Telepathic Bond
March 6, 2023
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You forge a telepathic link among up to eight willing creatures
of your choice within range, psychically linking each creature
to all the others for the duration. Creatures with Intelligence
scores of 2 or less aren’t affected by this spell.
Until the spell ends, the targets can communicate telepathically
through the bond whether or not they have a common language. The
communication is possible over any distance, though it can’t
extend to other planes of existence.

Telekinesis
March 6, 2023

You gain the ability to move or manipulate creatures or objects
by thought. When you cast the spell, and as your action each
round for the duration, you can exert your will on one creature
or object that you can see within range, causing the appropriate
effect below. You can affect the same target round after round,
or choose a new one at any time. If you switch targets, the
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prior target is no longer affected by the spell.
Creature. You can try to move a Huge or smaller creature. Make
an ability check with your spellcasting ability contested by the
creature’s Strength check. If you win the contest, you move the
creature up to 30 feet in any direction, including upward but
not beyond the range of this spell. Until the end of your next
turn, the creature is restrained in your telekinetic grip. A
creature lifted upward is suspended in mid-air.

On subsequent rounds, you can use your action to attempt to
maintain your telekinetic grip on the creature by repeating the
contest.

Object. You can try to move an object that weighs up to 1,000
pounds.  If  the  object  isn’t  being  worn  or  carried,  you
automatically move it up to 30 feet in any direction, but not
beyond the range of this spell.

If the object is worn or carried by a creature, you must make an
ability check with your spellcasting ability contested by that
creature’s Strength check. If you succeed, you pull the object
away from that creature and can move it up to 30 feet in any
direction but not beyond the range of this spell.

You can exert fine control on objects with your telekinetic
grip, such as manipulating a simple tool, opening a door or a
container, stowing or retrieving an item from an open container,
or pouring the contents from a vial.



Symbol
March 6, 2023

When you cast this spell, you inscribe a harmful glyph either on
a surface (such as a section of floor, a wall, or a table) or
within an object that can be closed to conceal the glyph (such
as a book, a scroll, or a treasure chest). If you choose a
surface, the glyph can cover an area of the surface no larger
than 10 feet in diameter. If you choose an object, that object
must remain in its place; if the object is moved more than 10
feet from where you cast this spell, the glyph is broken, and
the spell ends without being triggered.
The  glyph  is  nearly  invisible,  requiring  an  Intelligence
(Investigation) check against your spell save DC to find it.

You decide what triggers the glyph when you cast the spell. For
glyphs inscribed on a surface, the most typical triggers include
touching  or  stepping  on  the  glyph,  removing  another  object
covering it, approaching within a certain distance of it, or
manipulating the object that holds it. For glyphs inscribed
within  an  object,  the  most  common  triggers  are  opening  the
object, approaching within a certain distance of it, or seeing
or reading the glyph.

You can further refine the trigger so the spell is activated
only under certain circumstances or according to a creature’s
physical characteristics (such as height or weight), or physical
kind (for example, the ward could be set to affect hags or
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shapechangers).  You  can  also  specify  creatures  that  don’t
trigger the glyph, such as those who say a certain password.

When you inscribe the glyph, choose one of the options below for
its effect. Once triggered, the glyph glows, filling a 60-foot
radius sphere with dim light for 10 minutes, after which time
the spell ends. Each creature in the sphere when the glyph
activates is targeted by its effect, as is a creature that
enters the sphere for the first time on a turn or ends its turn
there.

Death. Each target must make a Constitution saving throw, taking
10d10 necrotic damage on a failed save, or half as much damage
on a successful save.

Discord. Each target must make a Constitution saving throw. On a
failed save, a target bickers and argues with other creatures
for 1 minute. During this time, it is incapable of meaningful
communication and has disadvantage on attack rolls and ability
checks.

Fear. Each target must make a Wisdom saving throw and becomes
frightened for 1 minute on a failed save. While frightened, the
target drops whatever it is holding and must move at least 30
feet away from the glyph on each of its turns, if able.

Hopelessness. Each target must make a Charisma saving throw. On
a failed save, the target is overwhelmed with despair for 1
minute. During this time, it can’t attack or target any creature
with harmful abilities, spells, or other magical effects.

Insanity. Each target must make an Intelligence saving throw. On
a failed save, the target is driven insane for 1 minute. An
insane creature can’t take actions, can’t understand what other
creatures say, can’t read, and speaks only in gibberish. The GM
controls its movement, which is erratic.



Pain. Each target must make a Constitution saving throw and
becomes incapacitated with excruciating pain for 1 minute on a
failed save.

Sleep. Each target must make a Wisdom saving throw and falls
unconscious for 10 minutes on a failed save. A creature awakens
if it takes damage or if someone uses an action to shake or slap
it awake.

Stunning.  Each  target  must  make  a  Wisdom  saving  throw  and
becomes stunned for 1 minute on a failed save.


